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MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING

10TH APRIL, 2014

BRITISH LEGION, RUITON STREET, DUDLEY

7pm for 7.15pm start.

Present:  As signing in sheet.

Apologies: Chris Bate, Police.

1 Welcome and Introductions

Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked Janet Hand for attending meeting in place of Kim Advantaggiato, who is recovering from an operation. George Jones asked if just six minutes could be spent on each topic on the Agenda.

2 Apologies

As above

3 Minutes from last General Meeting and Matters Arising

The Fun Day is July 12th and not June.

Overgrow tree in Ellowes Road has still not been sorted out. AS suggested resident should get in touch with Dudley Council Plus to get it trimmed.

New light bulbs have been put in lamps in Ellowes Road, and the lighting is much better now. Still one to be fixed in The Close.

4 Housing Managers – Patch Report

During recent walkabout AS looked at the tree causing lighting problems at the top of Park Road. He is going to apply to Community Safety Bid. Eight solar bollards would cost £3338. It was thought that perhaps 4, costing £417 each, plus labour, would be more acceptable with the addition of the tree being cut back. These bollards would be placed a maximum of five metres apart.

Action: AS is to get in touch with the people supplying the quote and tell them where we want them fitted, if this is ok he will get a bid together. We might stand a better chance of getting it done with just four bollards.

The kerb has now been fixed in The Close.
Housing Managers still trying to get the land at the end of Stickley Lane cut back. Hugh Murphy has met with the owner who has cleared away some of the rubbish from the middle of the property. As far as the Housing Managers

understand, no further action is going to be taken. The owner of the land has done just enough.  AS stated that we would all like it sorted out. GJ suggested that we could perhaps start a petition with the support of the local councillors. PG stated that it could be brought up at the Community Forum. Housing Managers said that the Council has pushed as much as possible. They have done a site visit and found the Gornal stone wall which marks the boundary.

CO has been in touch with the British Legion about the flooding on the steps. The Legion thought that the Council were responsible for cleaning the drains on the car park. Nothing has yet been decided with regard to this situation, it is still ongoing.

5 Question and Answer Session with Housing Managers

CBE asked why all of Stickley Lane was not resurfaced passed No 64. All residents were told to move their vehicles some time ago but nothing was done. CB has had a word with Councillor Tim Wright who was aware of the situation and has passed the information to Highways.

JP reported her concern about parking outside Ellowes Hall. It is apparently up to the Council to state no parking between certain hours. Robert Street’s Head has sent out letters and the situation has improved. AS to approach Mr Griffiths from Ellowes Hall with regard to him sending letters out to parents. 

JP raised the matter of the council garages between Stickley Lane and Park Road. It is thought that only two are in use. AS stated that the land is too small to be built on if garages were pulled down. Garages in Tenacre Lane knocked down and fenced off but nobody parked there. A lot of money was spent in Beacon Hill but the space was not used. When a resident complained about the state of the garages between Stickley Lane and Park Road they were told to hand the keys back in. Garages back of the Close, only two used. AS stated that the ones on the corner of Hillside were eventually knocked down because of the nuisance caused by some children.

JP raised the matter of the new Blue and Green recycling bags blowing away after they have been emptied. Some are being found doors away from peoples homes. She asked if they could be placed in empty black boxes so that this problem could be avoided. CO to report this to Waste Management.

PG  mentioned that it is getting harder to get out of Stickley Lane into Ruiton Street. No one seems to take any notice of the 30 mph speed limit. There is far more traffic now with the new estate that has been built and the line of vision is bad when you are trying to pull out. AS said that Highways will have to carry out some kind of assessment. PG will mention it at Community Forum.

    Housing Managers left Meeting.

6 Police Report

This was read out by GJ. Copy attached.
7 Group Feedback

PG and EL had been to a talk by someone from Patient Panel on the Walk In Centre, Holly Hall.

It was reported that the next DFTRA meeting was 29th.May.

Pact Meeting: nothing to report, JP to find out date of next meeting.

Anyone who has concerns about Bull Street Clinic, especially the time it takes to get appointments, could voice their concerns at the Patient Panel meetings. The times and dates of these should be posted on the Notice Board in Surgery

8 AOB

PG reported an Easter Egg Hunt, Easter Sunday 2 – 3.30pm. All to meet at the Sugar Well, Cotwall End Valley. 

The Mayors Civic Awards. Congratulations were given to PG for being the runner up of the William Shenstone award for environmental work. Mr Griffiths was runner up for Education and Kenny Jones, Handyman, runner up for business

The next General Meeting will be our AGM to be held on Thursday 26th June at The Royal British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley. 7pm for 7.15 pm start.

